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MILPERSMAN 1160-060 

AGREEMENTS OF ENLISTED NAVAL RESERVISTS, FLEET 
RESERVISTS, AND INDUCTEES TO REMAIN ON ACTIVE DUTY 

  
Responsible 
Office 

NAVPERSCOM 
(PERS-811H/80C) 

Phone:   DSN 
         COM 

      FAX 

882-4024/3208 
(901) 874-4024/3208 

 882-2738 

  
Governing 
Directives 

OPNAVINST 1160.5C 
OPNAVINST 1001.20B 
NAVPERS 1070/622 
NAVPERS 15909H (ETM) 
DFAS-CL (DJMS), Procedures Training Guide 
NAVPERS 1070/613 

 
1.  Policy for Naval Reservists 
 
    a.  Members of the Naval Reserve on active duty, with the 
exception of members authorized 24/36 months General 
Assignment/Recall or Active Duty for Special Work (ADSW), who 
desire to continue on active duty beyond their expiration of 
active obligated service (EAOS) dates and who are qualified in 
all respects for reenlistment may be permitted to extend their 
active duty agreements subject to approval by their Commanding 
Officer (CO), within the terms of their enlistment contract 
and/or the period of their Military Selective Service (MSS) 
obligation, except that extensions of active duty for less than 
24 months shall be subject to the same restrictions as for 
extension of enlistment for less than 24 months. 
 
    b.  The extended period of active duty shall be within the 
term of an enlistment contract and/or the period of the MSS 
obligation.  In order to acquire service to cover the period of 
active duty obligation, qualified and recommended Naval Reserve 
personnel may reenlist on board or extend their enlistments 
under instructions contained in the appropriate article in this 
manual and OPNAVINST 1160.5C.  In any case, the eligibility 
standards prescribed in the appropriate articles regarding 
performance, age limitations, physical standards, dependency 
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criteria, and the release from active duty of Reserve and 
retired enlisted personnel are applicable. 
 
    c.  Enlisted members of the Naval Reserve, who have been 
authorized General Assignment/Recall for 24 to36 months may not 
reenlist, obligate for orders, or continue on active duty 
without prior approval from Navy Personnel Command (NAVPERSCOM) 
(PERS-811H).  These individuals are authorized 24 to 36 months 
active duty as USNR (Active). 
 
    d.  USNR Training and Administration of Reserves (TAR) 
personnel are authorized General Assignment/Recall through 
NAVPERSCOM (PERS-913) with final authority granted through 
NAVPERSCOM (PERS-811H).  Selected Reserve personnel may apply 
for recall to the TAR program with final authority granted 
through NAVPERSCOM (PERS-913). 

  
2.  Policy for Fleet Reservists 
 
    a.  Members of the Fleet Reserve on active duty who desire 
to continue on active duty beyond their EAOS dates may enter 
into active duty agreements only upon the approval of the 
NAVPERSCOM.  A request shall be submitted to the NAVPERSCOM with 
the CO’s recommendation.  Requests shall be submitted in 
sufficient time to permit action prior to current EAOS date.  
Approval of such requests will be based upon the needs of the 
service, the rating involved, and other pertinent circumstances.  
Such extensions, when authorized, will be in yearly increments 
or a number of whole months less than a year.  (Reenlistment or 
extension subsequent to transfer to the Fleet Reserve is not 
authorized, except as specified in MILPERSMAN 1160-030.) 
 
    b.  Enlisted members of the Fleet Reserve, who have been 
authorized General Assignment/Recall for 24 to 36 months may not 
reenlist, obligate for orders, or continue on active duty 
without prior approval from NAVPERSCOM (PERS-811H).  These 
individuals are authorized 24 to 36 months active duty as USNR 
(Active). 

  
3.  Policy for Inductees 
 
    a.  An inducted member may be permitted to extend their 
active duty beyond the period of induction within the period of 
their MSS obligation, subject to approval of their CO, provided 
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they are otherwise qualified in all respects.  Such extension of 
active duty for less than 24 months shall be subject to the same 
restrictions as extensions of enlistments for less than 24 
months.  A qualified inductee may enlist or reenlist on board as 
provided in the article of this manual governing reenlistments. 
 
    b. Reservists on General Assignment/Recall will not extend 
or obligate without NAVPERSCOM (PERS-811H) authorization. 

  
4.  ADSW Personnel 
 
    a.  ADSW personnel may not exceed a total of 16 years active 
duty and may not exceed 5 years, 6 months continuous active 
duty.  A 31-day break is required for ADSW individuals, who have 
been on active duty for 5 years, 6 months. 
 
    b.  Enlisted ADSW personnel who desire to remain on active 
duty must receive either an order modification or new orders. 
 
    c.  ADSW personnel paid through RPN funding receive approval 
from NAVPERSCOM (PERS-9D). 
 
    d.  ADSW personnel paid through MPN funding receive approval 
from NAVPERSCOM (PERS-80C). 

  
5.  Clerical Procedures 
 
    a.  An agreement to remain on active duty or cancellation of 
such agreement shall be made on the NAVPERS 1070/622, parts 1 
and 3, following the clerical procedures set forth in 
PAYPERSMAN.  The agreement shall be signed by the member and the 
CO, or a designated representative of the CO.  (Agreements for 
less than 24 months will be in numbers of whole months.) 
 
    b.  Additional entries shall be made for inductees on the 
NAVPERS 1070/613, of the service record.  General 
Assignment/Recall personnel will be given a Special Program 
Indicator (SPI) code of “G”. 

  
6.  Authorization to Cancel.  CO’s are authorized to cancel 
active duty agreements under the same conditions as provided for 
cancellation of extensions of enlistment. 
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